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                 Ballarat Deaf Social Club Inc 
                                                         PO Box 1031                                                                        
                                   Ballarat Mail Centre Vic 3354
To whom it may concern

Ballarat Deaf Social Club Inc. has been trying for many years to have captioned cinema in Ballarat Regent Theatre but to no avail.  We did have once on show at the Regent Theatre as part of the Hearing Awareness Week and it was a real eye opener.  It was absolutely worthwhile to be able to watch the captioned movie without having to rely on other people for explanation on story of the movie.  It was such a great feeling to be among the people of all races to enjoy the show as a normal pattern of life.  
Now we are back to square one due to the Regent Theatre’s refusal to purchase the equipment that can show the captioned words on the screen due to the very high cost.  They felt that they would not make a profit.  So the government should be able to assist with the running.
Really this is an act of discrimination against deaf/hard of hearing/hearing impaired people regardless of their race, religion, status and whatever they may be in.  This is very hurtful.  Lifts, ramps, and easy access can be seen in the theatres but what about helping deaf people to enjoy watching the captioned movie just like other people who can watch and listen at the same time. 

Just think of how the very first black and white silent movie came to the world and how people love it then the sound track system and the colour of movie came on as the technology improved but sadly nothing yet for deaf people in the very modern world in the 21st century for Ballarat!!

Just think of all the wonderful technology in the modern world that can make life easier and enjoyable for people... how about giving the deaf a fair go.  We have eyes to help us to see, read, lipread and share the social life but this is not the case in Ballarat.  The Jam Factory in Melbourne caters for a number of years and Ballarat is still not getting anywhere even though Ballarat is expanding all the time with the growing population.  I’m very patient but 2 ½ years is a long way to come for the new digital technology to arrive.
What’s normal?  Deafness is our hidden handicap and we are normal people, just like everyone else, studying, communicating, working, driving, and using mobile phones – the text method.

By having captioned movies will help not only deaf, hard of hearing and hearing people but help people from different countries living in Australia to learn other language – English; school students – help them to improve their English – reading, listening, talking verbally and spelling – a never ending learning tool for us all no matter what age you are.  To watch how they communicate by spoken words, body language, facial expression, movements, sounds, expressions of feelings really all add up to what the story of the movie is about. 
We would appreciate very much for you to take time to read our expression of concerns of why captions are so important and a necessary tool!!

Thank you

Marjorie O’Donnell

President
      email:  bdsc_ballarat@hotmail.com                    www.ballaratdeafsocialclubinc.net

                                                sms: 0400560905   fax: 0353357019







































